








DISTRICT COORDINATOR Social Action 
Julianne Rosas 

I have enjoyed meeting and hearing from United Methodist 
Women in York River District as I attend your local unit 
meetings and discuss concerns about Climate Justice 
in our areas.  

From the overview of our issue priorities: While climate 
change affects everyone, it does not affect everyone 
equally. The simple truth is that the poorest people in 
industrialized and developing nations suffer the worst 
effects of the buildup of greenhouse gases in our 
atmosphere. Women and children comprise an estimated 
70 percent of the world’s poor. United Methodist Women 
calls for sound stewardship of the earth and sound 
relationships within and between communities, whether 
local, state, national or international. 
 
From the 13 Steps to Sustainability: A Practical 
Event Planning Guide: United Methodist Women is 
“upping our game.” We want our events to have an 
even greater positive impact on those who attend 
them, the communities that host the gatherings, and 
the broader world around us. This is not an instant fix 
program—this is a long haul, as we gradually become 
better and better at integrating these principles into the 
very infrastructure of the organization. For a while, we 
just need to keep our hearts and hands to the tasks set 
before us	 twenty years ago, United Methodist Women 
began awareness and intervention programs in the 
[then] unknown area of human trafficking. Today, the 
trafficking of persons for labor or the sex trade in the 
U.S. and abroad is a mainstream issue in communities 
and law enforcement at every level! 

We put pressure on the traffickers by raising our 
voices: United Methodist Women has educated and 
reached out to over 43,000 people all across America 
and has shared its message all over the world. We've 
helped pass anti-trafficking legislation at the Federal 
level and Safe Harbor laws in states, and we have 
supported global partners working to end trafficking. 
Human trafficking impacts over 20 million people, with 
70 percent of all detected trafficking incidents involving 
women and children. 

Sharing members' #UMWRedZone photos and videos will 
be a great way to show our commitment to intercept 
human trafficking and will help raise awareness that this 
crime affects families and communities everywhere.	
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UMW members of 
Chestnut Memorial UMC 
are shown dressed 
in red in support of the 
UMW annual awareness 
campaign, "Intercept the 
Traffickers."  Members 
were asked to" stand in 
the Red Zone to symbolize 
our push to move through 
the goal posts toward victory against the human 
traffickers."  Sue Mason             Photo by Jo Rawls 
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your group to a local farmer who grew something 
served on the menu.”(

	



DISTRICT NOMINATING COMMITTEE CHAIR 
Sandra Harvey	

May we enjoy God's many blessings in 2018 
The District Nominating Committee must fill the 
following offices this year: 

 • President 
 • Vice-President  
 • Treasurer 
 • Spiritual Growth 
 • Education & Interpretation Coordinators 

We ask for your prayers and ideas as we try to find 
the person God has prepared for each of these positions. 
Remember, God equips the called, He doesn’t 
necessarily call the equipped. If you are interested, or 
know someone who is interested in serving in one of 
these offices, please give me a call at (804) 684-2790. 

Sandra Harvey 

 

 

MOPS stands for Mother’s Of Pre-Schoolers. 
At First Fox Hill UM Church MOPS is one of the 
UM Women Circles that meet once a month. 
Mother’s with their young children come together, 
have dinner then the children are cared for while 
the mothers have a chance to talk, make crafts 
and share with each other the joys and struggles 
of motherhood. The photo above shows sons 
making Valentine “Jars of Love” for their Moms. 

United Methodist Women Stamps for Mission! 

For more than 35 years VA UWW have been collecting 
Stamps that are sold, and monies donated to UMCOR. 
Here are reminders –  

• All stamps from a few to whole collections are 
useful, either cancelled or uncanceled.  Old 
ones are extra good.   

• Trim paper around used stamps attached to 
envelopes leaving a ¼ inch paper border 
around the stamp OR you can turn in the whole 
envelope 

• Do not cut stamp off a postcard, turn in the 
whole card. 

• Leave rows of stamps intact. 
• Bring your stamps to district events…those of 

us who attend Conference UMW events will 
take them so they can be delivered to our 
Stamp Man. 

• Additional information needed?  Contact Rev.  
Mike Davis at (804)304-0256 or email at 
mtdpastor@me.com. 

Information from VIRGINIA ADVOCATE, April 2017 

May 18-20, 2018  •  Greater Columbus Convention Center, Columbus, Ohio

Join us @ www.UMWAssembly.org 2018

WHEN WOMEN UNITE, BOLD AND  
COURAGEOUS ACTIONS HAPPEN
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ASSEMBLY TRIP TO COLUMBUS, OHIO!
Our Vice President asked the question:

“Have you ever traveled with a group of United Methodist Women?”
Well, have you? If not and you want a treat, get on our Virginia bus

to Columbus, Ohio. There is still room
If you don’t have a roommate we will find you one.

Mark May 17-22, 2018 on your calendar
and call Joyce Winston today! 757-851-6897

buckrowbeach@gmail.com or mail your interest to her at
2411 E. Pembroke Avenue, Hampton, VA  23664.

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN ASSEMBLY



 
 
Thank you, York River District United Methodist 
Women, for your faithful support to the Wesley 
Community Service Center, OUR UMW Mission 
Institution in Portsmouth! We 
raised $770 in donations and 
gift cards for the Center at our 
December Advent Prayer 
Breakfast! And thank you as 
well to those individuals and 
United Methodist Women 
groups (and one UMM group!)  
from our District that 
supported the Center’s 
Special Holiday Appeal. 
Altogether, a little over 
$6,000.00 was contributed to 
further the work of the Center 
as a result!  

As an adjunct member of the Wesley Board, I know 
firsthand the time and effort the Board Members and 
most especially the fabulous staff and exceptional, 
faithful volunteers expend to make this Center a 
beacon of light for the community. This is a time of 
transition as we prepare for the retirement of our 
beloved Executive Director John Hatcher, and seek to 
find a replacement Director who will “fit the bill” and 
bring innovative energy and ideas to this excellent 
institution!  Keep this process in your prayers!! 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

At our last Board meeting we met Mr. Paul Warr, a very 
impressive young man with a vision. He has established 
a foundation and is working hard to bring his vision to 

reality! He is building 
partnership with businesses, 
community organizations and 
potential volunteers to create a 
tutoring/mentoring program for 
the students at Brighton 
Elementary (located near the 
Wesley Center), which will 
offer, counseling, mentoring 
and tutoring with a “hook” of a 
variety of sports for boys and 
girls. Building partnerships to 
bring a community with great 

needs together to build 
relationships with at-risk youth is certainly a necessity 
at such a time as this!  Wesley Center is working 
toward being one of those partners in doing so. Paul’s 
goal is helping these youth attain the ability and the 
resource to attend college and build successful lives!  
I’ll keep you posted as to what I hear about this worthy 
effort! I’ll keep you posted about the status of John’s 
retirement as well…I’m sure we’ll all want to honor him 
in a special way for all he has contributed to the 
Wesley Community Service Center, to Portsmouth and 
to the United Methodist Women in Virginia! 

John Hatcher and Melissa White 

With great sadness we announce the death of the Rev. Myrtle Frances Hatcher, 
which occurred suddenly the evening of February 8th at home after a full day’s work. 
Please keep her family in prayer. Condolences may be sent to John Hatcher at the 
Wesley Community Service Center, 1901 Elm Avenue, Portsmouth, VA 23704. 
Dear Lord, as you have received Myrtle into your kingdom, please wrap John in 
your comfortable arms giving him peace and courage, knowing that you are always 
with him. Bless each of us as we mourn her loss and remember your faithfulness. 
In the name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit, Amen. 
            From Nancy Walsh, VA Conference UMW MNO Coordinator 

Main Street UMC, Suffolk announces the following: 
A memorial service celebrating Pastor Myrtle’s life will be held on 

Friday, February 16, 2018 at 11 a.m. 
Main Street United Methodist Church 

202 N. Main Street, Suffolk, VA 23434 

By Rev. Dr. Rob Colwell. She will be open for viewing Monday-Thursday from 9 to 5 p.m. 
in the R.W. Baker & Co. Funeral Home and Crematory, 509 W. Washington St. Suffolk 
VA 23434. In lieu of flowers memorial donations may be made to CAPS, 157 N. Main 
Street, Suffolk, VA 23434 or to a charity of one’s choice. Condolences may be 
registered at RWBakerfh.com 

WESLEY COMMUNITY SERVICE CENTER 





 
 

 
 

 
Rev. Dr. Teresa Smith 

 
A gifted writer, inspiring speaker, passionate witness, she is 
pastor of New Hope United Methodist Church and director of 
New Pathway: Guiding People from Suffering to Healing via 
Spiritual Direction workshops and keynote speaking. Rev. Dr. 
Smith earned a doctor of ministry degree from Wesley 
Theological Seminary in 2006, is married to the District 
Superintendent of Rappahannock District Rev. Ted Smith, and 
they have an adult daughter. 
**************************************************** 

Mission Emphasis for Retreat:  Wesley Community Service 
Center in Portsmouth, the only national United Methodist Women 
project in VA, needs gift cards in any amount from Walmart.  The 
cards allow the Center to offer assistance for food or pharmacy 
items.  Please bring a gift card(s) to the retreat. 
Other items to bring to retreat:  Bible, pen/pencil, paper, money 
for offering  and ice cream social, appropriate clothing for warmth or 
coolness, umbrella, and cash or checks for the BOOK ROOM and 
LOGO ITEMS.     
                                      
 

 
 

VIRGINIA CONFERENCE UNITED 
METHODIST WOMEN 

 

SPIRITUAL LIFE RETREAT 
April 20-22, 2018 

 
          

 
 
 
Finding Peace Through the Psalms 

Retreat Leader:  
Rev. Dr. Teresa Smith 

 
 

 
 
 

Eagle Eyrie Baptist Conference Center 
1 Eagle Drive 

Lynchburg, VA 24503 
434-384-2211 

 
 

April 20-22, 2018 SPIRITUAL LIFE RETREAT TENTATIVE Schedule 



 
Friday evening 

4:00 to 7:00 p.m. Registration, Voight Center (maps 
available) 

 4:00 to 6:00 p.m. Book Room open 
 6:00 p.m.  Dinner, English Hall 
 7:00 to 8:30 p.m. Book Room open, etc. 
 7:15 p.m.  Small Group Leaders meeting 
 8:30 p.m.  Vespers, Dogwood Hall 
Saturday morning 

7:30 a.m.  Devotions, Dogwood Hall 
 8:00 a.m.  Breakfast, English Hall 

9:00-9:45 Free Time, Book Room open, Registration 
Voight Center (maps available)  

 9:45 a.m.  Musical Praise, Dogwood Hall 
 10:00 to 11:00 a.m. Session I 
 11:15 to 12:15 p.m. Small Group I 
Saturday afternoon 
 12:30 to 1:30 p.m. Lunch, English Hall 

1:45 to 2:30 p.m. Focus Groups, Voight Center 
 Free Time, Book Rm. open  
2:45 p.m.  Musical Praise, Dogwood Hall 

 3:00 to 4:00 p.m. Session 2 
 4:15 to 5:15 p.m. Small Group 2 
 5:15-6:00  Book Room open 
Saturday evening 
 6:00 to 7:00p.m. Dinner, English Hall 
 7:15 p.m.  Musical Praise, Dogwood Hall 
 7:15 to 8:30 p.m. Session 3 
 8:35 p.m.  The Box Skit 
 9:00 p.m.  Ice Cream Social 
Sunday morning 

7:30 a.m.  Devotions, Dogwood Hall 
 8:00 a.m.  Breakfast, English Hall, and packing 
 9:00 to 10:00 a.m. Session 4 
 10:15 to 11:00 a.m. Small Group 4 
 11:15   Musical Praise, Dogwood Hall 

11:30 a.m.  Worship and communion   
 12:30 p.m.  Lunch, English Hall/Depart 

Virginia Conference United Methodist Women  
Spiritual Life Retreat  

April 20-22, 2018     
Name       ____________ 
Street        ______ 
City     State  Zip ______ 
Church     District     
Phone    Email      
Roommate(s)         
Teens:  Age  __  Grade  __  Parent’s name____________________ 
Are you a Young Woman (age 18-40)?   Yes____  No____ 
Are you a first timer?  Yes____No____ 
Any condition requiring special room assignment, diet, etc?  
          
 
Overnight Attendance:  please check-in when you will arrive; 

           linens, soap, TP provided 
____  Friday through Sunday (with Friday dinner)          $155.00 
____  Friday through Sunday (without Friday dinner)        $145.00 
____  Saturday (Sat. lunch at 12:30 - Sunday lunch)          $110.00 
_____16 Voight Center room requests             $210.00 
Private room requests honored on 1st come, 1st serve basis. 
           
Total for Overnight registration remitted:         $_____________ 
 
NOTE: ABOVE PRICES DO INCLUDE ROOM, MEALS, AND 
$20.00 REGISTRATION FEE.   
 
Day Attendees:    $20 registration fee plus cost of meals;    
        participation begins upon arrival 
 ____  Friday dinner    $15.00    ____ Saturday lunch    $15.00  
 ____  Saturday dinner $15.00   ____ Sunday breakfast $  9.00  
 ____  Sunday lunch     $15.00 
 Total for Day registration remitted:        $_____________ 
 
Mail registration form and check for the total amount payable to 
Virginia Conference United Methodist Women to the registrar:  

Joyce Winston: 2411 Pembroke Ave., Hampton, VA 23664-1243, 
757-851-6897, buckrowbeach@gmail.com 

 
Registration deadline:  April 13, 2018  

The Retreat Program begins officially on Saturday at 10:00 a.m., 
with the option of arriving Friday afternoon or evening, and ends 
with lunch on Sunday. There will be two offering opportunities,   
one Saturday and one Sunday.  Dress will be casual.  Bring your 
favorite snacks.     


